
 

 

Nine Murray Park Year 10 and 11 students have 
been nominated to take part in the Construction 
Skills Competition at Derby College on Friday 
11th March in recognition of their performance 
during their Construction courses at the College. 
Atyib Khan, Edvin Lorincz, Thomas Sadler, 
Andrew Selvli and Nick Green have been 
nominated for Bricklaying and George Carter, 
Tim Hiley, George Hodgkinson and Cameron 
Gray for Painting and Decorating. 

Back Row: George 
Hodgkinson, Tom 
Sadler, Tim Hiley 
Middle Row: 
George Carter, 
Cameron Gray, 
Atyib Khan 
Front Row: 
Andrew Selvli, 
Edvin Lorincz 

Our parent portal has been delayed due to 
technical difficulties with the school database 
but as you can see from the accompanying 
letter this will now be active for the provision of 
attendance and progress information, with 
homework being accessible late February. 

As part of our employability 
provision our Year 10 and 11 
students had a careers talk 
from a variety of young role 
models from different fields. 
This included Dhillian (Self-
made Millionaire from Derby), 

Hussain (You Tube blogger 
and future astronaut) and 
Joe (from Waterloo Road.) 

Some of our Year 11 students represented the 
school at the Mickleover Christmas Festival on 
Saturday 19th December. They spent the 
afternoon working in the ‘craft room’ helping 
youngsters make a variety of Christmas themed 
craft items. Huge thanks to Sylwia Swierczek, 
Elisa Kaur, Kate Alderson, Rhiannon Davies, 
Abbie Fletcher and Charlotte Harkin.  

Progress reports will be sent out to parents of 

students in Years 7-10 during the next week.  

All Year 11 students will have a report including 

mock exam results followed after half term by a 

more detailed annual full report. 

Representatives from ‘Umbrella’ and ‘The 
Padley Centre’ have been invited into school to 
attend the Year 7 Assembly on Wednesday 10th 
February to be presented with cheques totalling 
over £300.   
The money was raised by Year 7 from the 
Christmas Café held at the end of last half term. 

With immediate effect Uniformality are 
relocating their Derby shop (Alfreton Road) to 
Borrowash - 21-23 Nottingham Road, 
Borrowash, Derby DE72 3JU 



 

 

We have just conducted our termly review of 
our anti-bullying policy with students. This has 
involved us holding student voice panels and 
working with every class in the school to ensure 
that students have a good understanding of 
how to keep themselves and others safe. We 
regularly remind students of our expectations 
regarding bullying and fortunately incidents of 
bullying are low. We take every opportunity to 
remind students how seriously we take any 
claims of bullying and our aim is to deal with 
bullying quickly, robustly and send a message 
that bullying at Murray Park will under no 
circumstance be tolerated. If pupils persist with 
this type of behaviour then they will be 
excluded from school. 
 

We regularly point out to students that bullying 
is very different between a fall out amongst 
friends. It is: 
 systematic and on-going rather than one off 
 done by the more powerful to the less, 

rather than between equals 
 distressing and hurtful to the victim rather 

than good natured fun 
 always one way rather than an exchange 

 

Any member of staff at Murray Park will deal 
with bullying as a serious incident. The member 
of staff will take full responsibility for the 
incident until such time that the Head of Year 
picks up the incident to resolve it. We rely on all 
parents encouraging their children to tell the 
school about any worries that they have so that 
we can deal with even the smallest concern 
swiftly and decisively. 
 

You can contact the Heads of Year on 515921: 
Year 7 – Miss Gray 
Year 8 – Mrs Hill 
Year 9 – Mrs Challand 
Head of Key Stage 3 – Mr Featherstone 
Year 10 – Mrs Robinson 
Year 11 – Miss Crowfoot 
 

Students are also encouraged to tell members 
of the Peer Listening Council if they have any 
concerns that they struggle to tell an adult. 
These are students with high levels of training in 
supporting others to do the right thing. They 
will work with our staff to make sure that 
children feel trusted and issues are resolved. If 

Toyota Teamwork 
We currently have 16 Year 10 students 
undertaking a week of work experience at Toyota 
as part of our employability scheme. We are 
extremely pleased with our ongoing relationship 
with Toyota and are hoping that this will become 
a permanent feature of our provision in the years 
to come. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
‘Mock’ Interviews and CV Writing Workshops 
Year 10 will be supported to produce high quality 
CV’s on Tuesday 23rd February which they will 
then use for mock interviews on Thursday 25th 
February. We have invited over 30 local employers 
to visit the school to interview students and give 
them feedback.  This will be an invaluable 
experience in preparation for college, Sixth Form 
and apprenticeship interviews next year. 
 

Year 9 Industry Day 
Our Year 9 students will be taking part in our 
annual ‘Industry Day’ event on Monday 29th 
February. Several local employers have been 
invited to come into school to work with the 
students during their Options process.  The 
students will choose activities they want to take 
part in and it will give them an insight into the 
qualifications and employability skills they will 
need for different careers. 

your child is involved in any incident then 
the Head of Year will contact you and inform you 
of the intended actions. Any cases of persistent or 
repeated bullying will be met with a formal 
exclusion. 

 

If you still have concerns that the Head of Year is, 

for any reason, not resolving the incident then 

please speak to Miss Somes (Deputy Head 

Teacher). 


